December 9, 1983

Reverend Fr. Houssig Nishanian Holy Trinity Armenian Church 14 Woodlawn Ave. W Toronto, Ont. M4V 1G7 Canada

Dear Fr. Nishanian:

We are in receipt of the letter sent by Mr. Caro Martin, Parish Council Chairman of Holy Trinity Armenian Church dated September 23, 1983 with a copy of the revised agreement dated September 13, 1983 between Holy Trinity Armenian Church and Armen-Ontario of AGBU Inc. for purchase of land by the Church.

The agreement has been reviewed by the Primate, and Diocesan Council and also by Mr. Edward Chapian, Attorney for the Diocese.

The Primate and Diocesan Council, at their meeting of Friday, December 2, 1983, have approved the agreement upon consideration that all revisions have been made as formerly discussed.

We trust this approval meets with your request.

Respectfully yours,

Frank Avakian Stoneson Executive Director

cc: V. Rev. Fr. Vazken Keshishian - Canadian Diocese Locum Tenens Rev. Fr. Mampre Kouzouian - Diocesan Council Chairman Mr. Caro Martin - Parish Council Chaiman, Holy Trinity, Toronto FAS:mb